

# The Voice of the Village

Hilbert, WI

November 2024

From the Village Board – Highlights from the Regular Board Meeting:

#### The Village Board approved the following:

- To adopt the 2025 Budget
- To set the local tax rate at \$5.62 compared to last \$5.52 last year.
- Resolution 2024-11 regarding the Vibrant Spaces Grant Application for the park bathrooms.
- To renew the contract with Keith Krepline for the remaining 3 lots available in Village Meadows Subdivision.

#### The Village Board received notice of the following:

- The \$20,000 check from the Hilbert Fire Department as a pre-payment on the amount due from the Fire Department for the purchase of the new truck.
- Fox Valley Technical College Tax Levy Certification
- WI Department of Public Education 2024 2025 Tax Levy Certification

## ANNUAL BINGO BASH - Hilbert/Potter Optimist Club

The Hilbert/Potter Optimist Club is hosting their Annual Bingo Bash on Saturday, November 23, 2024 at the Hilbert Community Center. Bingo at 6 p.m. and doors open at 5 p.m. There is limited seating! Come and join for bingo, raffles, prizes, food (desserts), refreshments and family fun! \$1 entry. Cards are 4/\$3 and 6/\$5 and extra cards are \$1 each.

## SANTA CLAUS IS COMING TO TOWN

Come join in on the fun and excitement at the Hilbert Fire Department hosts Santa's Annual Visit at Railroad Park (corner of 4<sup>th</sup> and Main St.) on Tuesday, November 26<sup>th</sup> at 6 p.m. Children and children at heart are welcome to bring their Christmas lists to give to Santa!

## **VILLAGE TRUSTEE POSITION**

The position of Village Trustee has become available. We have a 7-member Board and since the resignation of one of our Trustees in October, we are looking to fill this vacancy. The term would be from when the Board approves the candidate until April 2026. It is a great way to stay informed and involved with the Village and enables you to represent and vote on issues

-Over-

effecting the community. This is a paid position which includes a base salary (pro-rated if taking over mid-term) and payment for each Board Meeting and each Committee Meeting (which you are a member of). Please contact the Village Clerk's Office if you are interested. All candidates' names will be brought to the Board at the December 10, 2024 Board meeting where a vote will be taken to fill the vacancy.

# **SPRING ELECTION VILLAGE POSITIONS**

The Spring 2025 Election will have the following positions up for election: Village Trustees – 3 seats – currently filled by Peggy Nolan, Ken Stenklyft and Chase Collins. Village President – currently filled by Tom Roehrig. Papers to run can be picked up at the Village Clerk's Office beginning December 1, 2024 and must be filed by Tuesday, January 7, 2025 by 5 p.m. Please contact the Village Clerk's Office with any questions and please consider becoming a part of our elected Board!

### **OVERNIGHT PARKING**

Effective November 15<sup>th</sup> and extending to April 15<sup>th</sup>, no person shall park or leave standing any vechile or equipment upon any of the streets or alleyways of the Village of Hilbert between 3 a.m. and 7 a.m.; except physicians or emergency calls.

### **CLERK'S OFFICE HOLIDAY HOURS**

The Clerk's Office will be closed Thursday, November 28<sup>th</sup> and Friday, November 29<sup>th</sup> for the Thanksgiving holiday. Have a HAPPY THANKSGIVING!

#### Next Regular Board Meeting -

Tuesday, December 10, 2024 at 6 p.m.

Village of Hilbert Website: hilbertwi.gov

Village Clerk's Office e-mail: <a href="mailto:clerktreasurer@hilbertwi.gov">clerk's Office Phone Number: 920.853.3241</a>